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20 June 2010
Dear Mr. Banks,

RBKC Core Strategy.
Thank you for your guidance on the telephone on Friday 18th and I am grateful to have received the Westminster consultation letter which I have in turn passed on to the Association.

As I mentioned, the Association would like to put two preliminary matters to the inspector. Firstly we should be grateful if he would read the description of the Association and its work which follows. 
	“Since 1961 the Knightsbridge Association has promoted the interests of residents, businesses and visitors to the Knightsbridge neighbourhood, one of the loveliest and best known localities in London. Knightsbridge is not a well-defined area; it stretches roughly from Hyde Park Corner on the east to Queen's Gate on the west and from Hyde Park on the north to Brompton Road on the south. The area is therefore partly in the City of Westminster and partly in the Royal Borough.
 

	The Knightsbridge Association is a non-profit, non-political, voluntary organisation representing local interests. It has some 1000 members of whom about 10% business members and the remainder  residents. It is consulted on all residential and commercial planning applications and monitors licensing applications. It is also active on transport and environmental matters, monitors street cleaning and lighting and liaises with the police on crime prevention.
 
It is regularly consulted by, or liases with, all those organisations involved in the enhancement, development and protection of the neighbourhood, including:
• Westminster City Council and the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea 
• The Greater London Authority, the Metropolitan Police and relevant Government departments 
• English Heritage
• Neighbouring amenity societies."
You will also be forwarded copies of the Association’s annual report which will give additional understanding of its scope and influence.
Secondly, the Association would be grateful if two matters raised in its representations could be added to the agenda for Wednesday 21st July when ‘Policies for Places’ are to be discussed and the Association has been asked to attend. The matters are

· The question of the boundary of the Knightsbridge International shopping Centre. We are not aware of any material that the Council has put before the inspector to refute our contention that the boundary should be reduced and it would appear useful to clarify the matter at the hearing.
· The question of the inconsistent treatment of Montpelier Street, which straddles the RBKC and WCC boundary, in the two councils’ plans and practices.
I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

Adam Hilton

Consultant to the Knightsbridge Association 
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